EXTERNAL

Dear Council Members:

According to a recent email, the Town Council will be discussing the request from Mountain Shadows’
for a “Minor” Amendment to their Special Use Permit to add a new left-turn lane on Lincoln Drive in
order to provide westbound traffic better access to the resort entrance. |sincerely hope that this
doesn’t mean the Planning Commission has suggested its approval. We strongly oppose granting this

request.

There is more-than-ample room today for west-bound traffic to turn into this resort. We do not need
the disruption or expense of constructing another left-turn lane. Our Town gave more concessions to
the new Mountain Shadows in their SUP than any other resort in our community, such as being able to
start up their golf course machinery at 5:00 AM and allowing loud outdoor music until 10:00

PM. Enough with the concessions.

Please reject their request and do not spend (more) time studying the issue.
V/R,

Rick & Carol Adams





